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From Our President’s Desk 
 

 Wow, it's September already! The year is going by in a flash. In upstate New York, where I grew up, 
it's already the middle of autumn, with the cold temperatures setting in, and the leaves changing color and 
falling off the trees. Here in fortunate Tehama County, the signs of fall are more subtle. School is starting up, 
the roads are full of trucks carrying harvesting equipment - and, of course, the Dairyville Orchard Festival is 
here again. 

 The Festival wouldn't be possible without the hard work of so many dedicated people. The Dairyville Community Club's Festi-
val Committee starts its work many months in advance, lining up the vendors and planning the activities that make the Festival so 
much fun for all of us. But that's just the beginning. Our sponsors make generous donations throughout the year, without which the 
Festival would not be possible. We appreciate their contributions, but more than that we appreciate the continuous show of support, 
year after year, from so many people in our community. We also couldn't do it without the support of the Lassen View School, which 
provides a home for us on Festival day, and for many other community events year-round. On the Festival day itself, there are the 
volunteers, who staff the booths, answer questions, and literally put the Festival together from the ground up. 
 Most important, of course, are all of the people from Dairyville and beyond who join us as guests at the Festival. We hope to 
provide you with a fun experience for the entire family, and you provide us with the opportunity to show off what we love about our 
community. Your support has made the Festival a success for fifteen years, and allowed the Dairyville Community Club to award 
$126,000 in scholarships to deserving local students. 
 This year's Festival will be really special, with an antique tractors and engines parade, a petting zoo and pony rides, live en-
tertainment and music, the Lil' Farmer's Corner for the kids, and lots of local agricultural products to sample.  Dairyville's famous 
chocolate-dipped prunes will also be available.  We look forward to seeing you there on October 20th!   

 Arthur Wylene, President 
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Hi everyone!  I hope you are enjoying the start of fall as much as I 
am.  Fall has always been a special time of year for me.  The col-
ors, smells, and the harvest, have always enchanted my 
senses.  To add to that, I now also look forward to my children's 
soccer games, all the October birthdays in my house and of 
course the Dairyville Orchard Festival. 
 The committee began meetings in April and with every-
one’s momentum, the wheels began moving and all the compo-
nents have now come together.  There are even a few members 
of the original committee still involved and many new ones as 
well.  But in all honesty there is an urgent need for more commu-
nity involvement in order to make this event a reality for years to 
come.  The old saying of many hands makes light work is still so 
appropriate.  Please come up to any committee member at the 
Festival and let us know you are ready to help!  We truly need 
you!  Or, if you are ready to lend a hand right now email me at 
marcieskelton@sbcglobal.net or call me at 526-5403! 
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 New this year to the Festival will be cooking demon-
strations!  A local chef and 2012 scholarship winner, Jadda 
Miller, will be showcasing her tasty creations using the prod-
ucts available at the festival’s ag store.  We hope that it will 
inspire you to taste something new and maybe even pick up 
the ingredients to try it out yourself at home.  Please come to 
see and taste what she creates! 
 Many vendors will be present to display their wares.  
Your favorites are coming back as well as new vendors with 
their creations.  I am continually amazed at the local talent 
and impressed at the craftsmanship exhibited.  Don’t forget, it 
is never too early to start your Christmas shopping, so come 
ready to shop.   
 I sincerely hope to see you at the Festival, on October 



 
Orchard Festival continued. 
   . 
20, 2012.  We will be at Lassen View School from 10-4 and 
there will be so much to do and see.  Join us for a day that 
showcases our local agricultural bounty, shop for unique 
goods, enjoy a fabulous lunch, enter your crawling baby in 
the diaper derby at noon, and just take a moment to enjoy 
living in such a beautiful part of this world.  For the latest de-
tails we can be found at http://www.dairyvillefestival.org/ and 
on Facebook. 
 
Marcie Skelton 
2012 Dairyville Orchard Festival Chairperson 

 
Fun Run 

Saturday, October 20, 2012 
 

Registration:  7:30am 
5K Run / Walk:  9:00am 

10K Run:  9:00am 
Youth Mile:  8:30am 

Prizes, Raffles, Flat & Fast 
Presented by 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
For more info, call 592-8516 or  
bevyabbs@gmail.com or visit 

www.dairyvillefestival.org 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dairyville Orchard Festival 
Statement of Purpose 

 

In an effort to promote  
local agricultural products,  

provide an arena for artists and crafters,  
raise money with the primary purpose of  

providing educational scholarships  
to local students,  

and supplying an activity for the  
meeting and greeting of neighbors and friends, 

the Dairyville Community Club, Inc.  
hosts the  

Dairyville Orchard Festival each year  
on the third Saturday in October. 

 

A New Way to  
Stay Up To Date 

 
The word of technology is constantly chang-
ing; we are always being shown ways to do 

things in a format we never even dreamed was possible.  The 
committee has decided to embrace the idea of social media 
as another tool in our advertising toolbox.  You can now find 
the Dairyville Orchard Festival on Facebook.  We hope that you 
will “like” us and “share” the posts in order to help spread the 
word about this amazing organization that has distributed 
$126,000 in scholarship funds in only 14 years!  We will be 
using the Facebook page to highlight fun festival facts, share 
pictures in real time, keep in contact with past scholarship 
recipients and to spread the word about our amazing little 
community doing such big things!  Look us up at http://
www.facebook.com/DairyvilleOrchardFestival 
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                                                          S.H.A.R.E.S. 
                                     Update 
 

    The Dairyville Community 
          Club, Inc. has received a total 
of $2503.22 from the S.H.A.R.E.S. Program since May of 2010, 
according to Mary Christensen, our Club Treasurer.  The 
money is used exclusively for college scholarships.     
 The way the program works is:  The company that 
owns Save Mart, S-Mart, Food Maxx and Lucky supermarkets 
gives a 3% donation to the Community Club for every dollar 
that is spent at one of their grocery stores.  Cardholders sim-
ply ask the cashier to swipe their S.H.A.R.E.S. card before they 
pay for their groceries and the DCC receives credits. 
 We would like to take this opportunity to thank all of 
you who have been using your card.  Keep up the good 
work!  The Scholarship Fund grows every time you use your 
card!  





                     Thank You for Your Support!        
      15th Annual Dairyville Orchard Festival Sponsor 

                             Each year the Dairyville Orchard Festival Committee approaches local businesses and         
     individuals asking for their support.  Every year we are humbled by the generosity of the  
    community.  This year is no exception.  We know that all of our donors are asked to contribute to 
   various causes throughout the year and we are grateful that they have  chosen to support the 
Dairyville Orchard Festival.   
 The names of the Sponsors for this year (as of printing) are listed below.  When you are doing business with 
these companies or are visiting with these individuals, please take a moment to thank them for their contribution.  Their 
donations make it possible for the Dairyville Community Club, Inc. to put on the Festival each year.  

CHAMPION  
* a donation of $500 or more * 

 
Lassen View Elementary School ¡ Crain Orchards ¡ Long & Long Orchards ¡ Haleakala Ranch ¡ Capex ¡  

Sunsweet Growers & Dryers  ¡ A Festival Friend ¡ Pacific Sun Gourmet ¡ Bruce Lindauer Family ¡  
Martin Orchards ¡ G & G Farms ¡ Hal Crain Family ¡ Red Bluff Daily News ¡  

California Walnut Company ¡ Crain Ranch ¡ Dave's Tractor, Inc. ¡ Lindauer River Ranch ¡  
North Valley Ag Services ¡ Carroll's AgVantage ¡ Northern CA Farm Credit ¡ Pacific Farms ¡  

Sunsweet Plum Adventure ¡ Tehama County Farm Bureau  
 

COLOSSAL 
• a donation of $200 - $499 * 

 
Smith Ranches ¡ Golden Valley Nursery ¡ Lane Tractor Sales, Inc. ¡ Peggy McNutt ¡ Red Bluff Vision Center ¡  

Alsco, Inc. ¡  J & W Nut Buyers ¡ Avilla Ranch ¡ Edwards Ranch ¡ Frank & JoAn Spanfelner ¡ JoAnna Scott ¡ 
Tom & Ellen Jones ¡ Nu-Way Market ¡ Redamonti Orchards ¡ Rick & Terri Buchner ¡ Riel's Roost ¡  

The Galbraith Family ¡ Bettman Orchards ¡ Julia's Fruit Stand ¡ Star & Doug Kennady ¡ Latimer's Pharmacy ¡ 
Mark & Collette Spanfelner ¡ Mark & Cyndi Gilles ¡ Early Day Gas Engines & Tractors ¡ Bud's Jolly Kone ¡  

Canvas Creations ¡ De Signs ¡ Job Training Center ¡ Cone Community Church  ¡ Greg Rash Electrical ¡ 
CBS 12* NBC 24* CW10* ¡ Weiss-McNair Ramacher ¡ OMC ¡ Pacific Distributing, Inc. ¡ PBM ¡  

Thomas Manufacturing ¡ Valley Tractor ¡ Bianchi Case International Harvester ¡ Corning Observer ¡ 
COE Orchard Equipment ¡ Erick Nielsen Enterprises, Inc. ¡ Corning Olive Oil 

 

JUMBO 
* a donation of $100 - $199 * 

 
Ag-LAND Investment Brokers ¡ St. Elizabeth Community Hospital ¡ Bianchi Orchards ¡ Richelieu Engineering ¡  

Bob's Auto/Truck Painting ¡ Red Bluff Les Schwab Tires ¡ Cornerstone Community Bank ¡ Red Bluff Auto Electric ¡  
George Growney Motors ¡ Los Molinos Ace Hardware ¡ Berrendos Orchards ¡ H. Jack Fennel, O.D. ¡  

T. Wulfert Surveyors ¡ Jones Prune Orchards ¡ The Human Bean ¡ Francisco's Pronto Market ¡ Balloons & More ¡ 
Green Waste of Tehama ¡ Kimmie Candy Company ¡ Renstrom Trucking ¡ Doug LaMalfa for US Representative ¡ 

Jill's Freshstop ¡ Williams Ranch ¡ Big M Ranch  ¡ Dr. Clark & Dr. White  
 

LARGE 
* a donation of $25 - $99 * 

 
North State Parent ¡ Amundson Physical Therapy ¡ Larson Apiaries ¡ Roach's Plumbing ¡ Hugh's Radiator Sales ¡  

North State Ice ¡ Fred Lourence ¡ The Kvarda's 



                                                          
                    

    Another Successful 
    Pancake Breakfast 
 

 The 44th Annual Dairyville Com-
munity Club, Inc. Pancake Breakfast was 
held on Sunday, June 3, 2012 at Lassen 

View Elementary School.    The membership and commu-
nity was treated to another delicious Community Club 
breakfast. 
 Hal Crain, his wife, Kerry, and their three sons 
hosted the event.  They were assisted by a hard working 
crew of cooks, servers, ticket takers, cashiers, dish wash-
ers, set-up and clean-up volunteers.  Hal sought out and 
received food and beverage donations.   The Dairyvi l le 
Community Club, Inc. would like to take this opportunity to 
thank Hal and his family for all of their hard work and for 
their very large financial contribution to the Pancake Break-
fast.  We would also like to thank those who donated items 
for the breakfast:  The Human Bean, Sunsweet, Crain Wal-
nut Shelling, Inc. and the school egg supplier. 
 The DCC officers are in search of a person(s) to 
become the next Vice-President of Activities.  The person / 
people who hold this position are responsible for chairing 
the Pancake Breakfast and the Annual Christmas Dinner.  
If you are interested, please contact the Community Club 
at one of the addresses listed on the front of your newslet-
ter. 

Recent Gifts  
to the Scholarship Fund 

 

 The Dairyville Community Club, Inc. welcomes  
donations to the Scholarship Fund.  Your contribution will 
be awarded to a deserving local student.  These students 
greatly appreciate the community’s financial support and 
encouragement.  Your gift may be in memory of a loved 
one, a gift that honors someone special, or a gift because 
you would like to help these young people to reach their 
academic and career goals.  All contributions are tax      
deductible and are acknowledged with an embossed note 
card. 
 The Dairyville Community Club, Inc. would like to 
acknowledge recent gifts made to the Scholarship Fund in 
memory of: 
  William Barton       Mary Lee Grimes 
  Joe Durrer       Bob Hufford 
  Gary Gambs       Joe Longo 
         Chris Gilles 
 If you would like to make a contribution to the 
Scholarship Fund, please mail your donation to the Dairy-
ville Community Club, Inc. at P.O. Box 973, Los Molinos, 
CA  96055.  Be sure to include the name of the person you 
are acknowledging and the name and address of the     
person(s) that you would like the note card mailed to. 

Thank You Local Businesses & Friends of the Festival 
 

The Dairyville Orchard Festival Organizing Committee would like to take this opportunity to thank all of the 
local businesses and individuals who have contributed items for the Silent Auction and Raffle (as of print-
ing).  As with the cash sponsors, please express your gratitude to our Silent Auction and Raffle Prize con-
tributors by acknowledging them verbally if you see them, or by shopping at their places of business.  I 
know that they would appreciate our support as well. 

2012 Festival Vendors 
Antelope Valero Gas 

Bob's Tire Center 
BR Growing Supplies 

Cozy Diner 
Denny's Red Bluff 

DiSalvage Treasures & Thrift 
Fast Wheels 

Gary Ramsey Jewelers 
Jiffy Lube 

Main Street Auto Spa 
O'Reilly's Auto Parts 

Rockin'  R Restaurant 
Raley's 

Riel’s Roost 
Rolling Hills Casino 

Sierra Sound 
Statix Motorsports 
The Refill Station 

The Stove Junction 
True Value Hardware 
Tucker's Automotive 

At Tory's 

Countryside Café 
Firehouse Pizza 

Gaumer's Jewelry 
Little Caesar's Pizza 
M & M Ranch House 
Mill Creek Restaurant 
Natural Nails by Holly 
New Asian Restaurant 

Paint Mart 
Round Table Pizza 

Rub a Dub Dog Grooming 
Scoops 
Sears 

Tai's Deli 
The Cutting Edge 

2 Buds BBQ 
Walmart - Red Bluff 

Baskin Robbins 
CA Kitchen & Co. 
Gold Exchange 

Hair Works Salon 
Java Detour 
Lariat Bowl 

Luigi's Pizza & Pasta 
Olive Pit 

Papa Murphy's Pizza 
Plum Crazy 

Red Bluff Health and Fitness 
Roxie's Deli &  BBQ 

Starbucks (Adobe Road) 
Tehama Family Fitness Center 

Thai House Restaurant 
The Aquarium & Pets 

Tehama Family Fitness Center 
Reynolds Ranch & Farm Supply 

The Loft 
3 Generations 

Tony's Take 'N' Bake Pizza 
Beautiful Hair and Nails 

Burger Shack 
Los Mariachi's 

Los Molinos Ace Hardware 



DAIRYVILLE COMMUNITY CLUB, INC. 
P.O. Box 973 
Los Molinos, CA  96055 
 

 
 

   15th Annual  
Dairyville Orchard Festival 

Saturday, October 20, 2012 
10:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 

Lassen View Elementary School 

Dairyville Community Club, Inc. Officers 
 

President- Arthur Wylene 
V.P. of Membership- Carol Anne Crowley 
Festival Chairperson- Marcie Skelton 
Treasurer- Mary Christensen 
Secretary & Newsletter Editor- Becky Calkins 

 
We can be reached at: 

 
Dairyville Community Club, Inc. 

P.O. Box 973  Los Molinos, CA  96055 
 

Website:  www.dairyvillefestival.org 
E-mail:  info@dairyvillefestival.org 

Jo
in Us

! Fun For 
Everyone! 


